
April 2019 Principal’s Report 
 
 
We currently have 15 registered softball players and 9 are from Hope. 
 
We have 5 boys playing on the HAL baseball team. 
 
Grades 5-8 will be traveling to the Strom to see the performance, The World of Musicals.  This 
event is sponsored by PFE. 
 
HES staff member, Kristina Dube, is now teaching 4th grade.  Ms. Dube is an Ed. Tech III and 
has some teaching experience.  She was previously a one-on-one.  However, this position has 
been eliminated. 
 
Goal 1:  Build a strong sense of community between students, staff and families. 
We had a successful P/T conference turnout.  I was able to sit in the lobby for a lot of the 
afternoon/evening to greet families.  I also surveyed MS parents on our report cards.  The 
consensus is; our current layout for our report cards is preferred over a lesser-detailed 
option.  Our current report card will remain with some minor revisions in our essential 
learning outcomes (ELOs) for 2019-2020. 
 
We have a buddy activity planned for April 12th. 
 
Goal 2:  Become more environmentally friendly. 
Our buddy activity scheduled for April 12th will have a focus on Earth Day. 
 
Goal 3:  Foster confidence in students. 
We are continuously working on building confidence in our students.    
 

 


